

## Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, S10 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500



Website: <u>www.lydgatejunior.co.uk</u> Email: enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk

Friday 31st March 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

A huge thank you for everyone's support this half term. We hope you all have a lovely Easter holiday!

## **Staffing**

We would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Frost for covering Ms Hayden's maternity leave in school. We are pleased that Mrs Frost will continue to support the school after the Easter holidays as one of our regular supply teachers.

Miss Lee, one of our HLTA's, will be supporting and teaching in Y3AW on a Thursday and Friday after Easter. Miss Lee has been visiting the class the last few weeks and is looking forward to teaching them.

Miss Cunningham who teaches in Y5C/R is getting married in the holidays and will return as Mrs Coles, which is very neat as the class still works as Y5C/R! Team Lydgate Junior wishes her a wonderful wedding day.

## **Y5 Eid Festival Day Clothes Collection**

Y5 will be having an Eid Festival Day in school at the end of April. As part of the day and as a Rights Respecting School, Year 5 will be raising money to support a charity called Families for Relief. One of the ways they will be raising money is by donating bags of used clothes which can be sent in containers to Syria. This is open to the whole school so please can anyone who is having a clear out and able to bring in any bags of clothes, bring these in after the Easter holidays on the week beginning 24th April. These will be taken away on the morning of Thursday 27th April.

Thank you for your ongoing support. We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Monday 17th April.

Kind regards,

Mrs Rachel Hurding Headteacher

R Murding







